

Weekly update - Friday 13 November 2020

Clapton Girls' Academy Laura Place, London E5 ORB

> Tel: 020 8985 6641 Fax: 020 8985 4686

Email: cga@clapton.hackney.sch.uk www.clapton.hackney.sch.uk

Ms Anna Feltham: Headteacher

Covid update

Dear Parents,

This week we have had two isolated positive cases of Covid-19, one in Year 9 and one in Year 12. These positive cases have resulted in groups of students being sent home to self-isolate from both year groups. All affected parents and students have been contacted. We continue to work closely with London Coronavirus Response Cell (LCRC) and follow all guidance on managing any confirmed cases of Covid-19. The government has updated their Covid guidance for parents this week. This is available here.

Art, Design and Technology materials for homework and remote learning

To support with homework and remote learning, we will be giving students materials to use at home:

| Year group/class | Materials that will be given to students |
|-----------------------|--|
| Years 7, 8 and 9 | Colouring pencils, eraser, drawing pencil and isometric paper |
| Year 10 Photography | A4 black bound sketchbook, white gel pen and A3 portfolio |
| Year 10 Fine Art | Watercolour paints, pastels, drawing pencils, acrylic paints, sketchbook and portfolio |
| Year 11 | Portfolios, paints, pencils and pens (and acrylic paints for Fine Art students only) |
| Photography, | |
| Textiles and Fine Art | |
| GCSE and A-Level | Colouring pencils, ruler, fine-liners, drawing pencil, white card, isometric paper |
| Product Design | and A3 carry folder |

Face coverings

Please ensure that your child has a face covering to wear in all communal areas and corridors in school. If you have difficulty providing your child with a mask, we have a small number of reusable ones which we can issue to students. If you would like us to give your child a reusable face mask, please contact us.

Celebrating Anti-Bullying week (16-20 November)

Odd Socks day take places on the first day of Anti Bullying Week each year to help raise awareness of bullying. It is an opportunity for students and staff to express themselves and celebrate their individuality and what makes us all unique. All students have to do to take part is wear odd socks to school on Monday 16 November.

Reminder: Our contact details are:

cga@clapton.hackney.sch.uk

020 8985 6641

Kind regards,

X felt on

Anna Feltham Headteacher











